Hartford University School

PSO Meeting

February 11, 2010
Attendance:  Paula Storniolo (Parent Co-Chair), Cleandra Coleman (Staff Co-Chair), Maria Dixon (Treasurer), Dan Burzynski (Secretary), Maureen Stone, Cynthia Ellwood, Joyce Peoples, Sherrice Gilcreast, Kathy Ramirez, and Karen Jackson
1. There was no December meeting (by tradition) and no January meeting (cancelled by weather).

2. The Treasurer’s report indicated that the balance at the end of the November meeting was $13,639.46.  The PSO paid out $77.90 for Robotics team t-shirts and received $25.00 in donations to offset the costs.  The treasurer also wrote off a check for $99.00 from 6 months ago that was never cashed.   The PSO received $10.00 as a bounced check reimbursement, $56.94 from Pick N’ Save’s We Care Program, $288.00 from the coffee fundraiser, $271.00 from the Mr. Z’s fundraiser, $210.83 from Boxtops for Education, $70.00 from Kemp’s Nickels for Schools.  The PSO has collected $541.00 for the Haiti relief efforts which will be turned over to appropriate agencies.  The PSO paid out $20.00 for babysitting at the November meeting, $7,193.60 for the Mr. Z’s fundraiser, $141.00 for the Spelling Bee (registration, materials, and trophies), $395.04 for basketball team shirts, and $85.00 to register for the Black Knowledge Bowl.  There was also a $8.05 fee from the bank for having had over 100 transactions in a given month.  Each of the checks for the Mr. Z’s fundraiser is treated as a transaction for these purposes, so it may be an annual fee that must be paid.  The ending balance is $7,290.64.  After being tabled at the last meeting, those in attendance voted to pay $119.23 for more Hartford Hurrah cards and materials.  It was decided not to pay $67.75 for a pizza party for the Book Drive homebase classroom because parents of kids in that class will pay the expense.  
3. Under the leadership of Maria Dixon, five 8th graders will participate in the Black Knowledge Bowl sponsored by SDC on February 26th.

4. Ms. Ciezki left Hartford to be a mentor.   
5. Hartford received its first check from the Kemp’s Nickels for Schools program.  Over 1400 caps were turned in for a $70.00 profit.

6. Maria Dixon provided a summary of the Spelling Bee.  There were 21 students who participated (6 middle school, 15 intermediate grade students).  Hartford had three representatives perform well at the regional bee, at which they were the only MPS representatives.

7. Dr. Ellwood presented a summary of changes that will take effect next year in order to adjust to a reduced budget.  Because the cost of benefits has risen and the school is budgeted for 14 fewer kids, significant cuts were required.  The gym teacher position will be cut, except for a state-mandated P.E. for middle school students.  Younger students will have P.E. directed by the classroom teachers with the help of outside professionals who will facilitate movement (dancing, stretching, etc…).  The guidance position will be reduced to .6 time, the reading resource position will be cut, 3 paraprofessional positions will be cut, and the bookkeeper position will be cut to half-time.  Funding will be eliminated for the Urban Ecology Center (which will be paid for by the PSO), the ACE program (for students who don’t contribute the fee), and the SHARP literacy program for 3rd and 4th grade social studies.  There will potentially be some cost savings if a bus route sharing arrangement can be worked out with Maryland Avenue school. 
8. The Middle School held its own reward ceremony for students who have shown high performance or significant progress.  It has encouraged many students to seek improvement and track their progress toward achieving an award level.  Other attempts to praise students who are performing well are being considered.

9. Ms. Coleman is considering other vendors for school portraits.  Those present suggested that a primary consideration is using a vendor that provides proofs for viewing before ordering and payment.  Other considerations are the cost of prints, ability to order individual sheets (not just packages), classroom photos, and possibility of photos with other family members. 

10. GE has adopted Hartford as part of its community outreach.  They are helping the Project Lead the Way volunteers and helping with Science Night (which is being broadened to include more activities that involve technology.
11. The next meeting will be at 6:00 on Thursday, March 4th.  Snacks will be provided.   

Respectfully submitted,

Dan Burzynski

